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Government of Cameroon Recognizes Importance of Forest Tenure Reform 

and Community Participation for Economic Development 
 
Yaoundé (25 May 2009)—With growing pressure on forests and farmland throughout the 
African continent, more than 300 representatives from government, research and civil 
society organizations today launched a five-day conference in Yaoundé to find ways to 
accelerate policy reform on forest rights, sustainable forest management, and socio-
economic development in West and Central Africa. 
 
Some African countries, including Tanzania, Mozambique, Angola, and The Gambia, 
have made significant progress on recognizing community-based property rights and 
giving authority to indigenous and other local communities to manage forests, several 
speakers noted in the opening plenary. 
 
However, much remains to be done: only 2 percent of African forests are owned by the 
communities that live in and around them, according to a new report released by the 
Rights and Resources Initiative (RRI).� 
 
“The questions of land law and forest tenure are a permanent concern of our countries,” 
said Elvis Ngolle. Minister of Forest and Fauna of Cameroon.  “Forest tenure is primarily 
a development problem because the implementation of social policies first requires the 
development of a national-level strategy for managing land.” 
 
The five-day “International Conference on Forest Te



Government is open to incorporating the conference’s resolutions, particularly those 



Research (CIFOR), Civic Response, the Foundation for People and Community Development 
(FPCD), Forest Peoples Programme, Forest Trends, the World Agroforestry Center (ICRAF), 
Intercooperation, the World Conservation Union (IUCN), the Federation of Community Forest 
Organisations of Nepal (FECOFUN), the Regional Community Forestry Training Center for Asia 
and the Pacific (RECOFTC) and the Samdhana Institute. For further information, visit the Web 
site at: www.rightsandresources.org .  
 
The International Tropical Timber Organization (ITTO) is an intergovernmental organization 

promoting the conservation and sustainable management, use and trade of tropical forest 
resources. Its 60 members represent about 80% of the world’s tropical forests and 90% of the 
global tropical timber trade.  More information available online at www.itto.or.jp.  
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